
Minutes of Annual General meeting of Parent Community Sports Trust
Peterson Park , 22 Yoker Mill Road, Glasgow, G13 4PF
10am September 24th 2022.  
Present: 
Kevin Niven, Jackie McGill, Andy Gardner, Alan Hubner, Delia McPherson, Stephen Prince (CEO)
1) Apologies: None
2) Approval of Minutes
Minutes approved for last meeting
3) Trustee Elections
In accordance with the constitution all the Trustees stood down. It then followed there was an election of the trustees as follows;
Kevin Niven as Chair
Jackie McGill as Treasurer
Delia McPherson as Secretary
Andy Gardner as Trustee
Alan Hubner as Trustee
4) Finance
The Board were presented with a set of accounts prepared by Inga Mitchel at Ideo Business Services Ltd. These were accepted and signed by Jackie McGill & Kevin Niven. These will now be sent to OSCR along with our annual return with register of Trustees. These will then be published on the OSCR website

Turnover is at record levels for PCST, however our expenditure is affected by increased running costs. The fees have been increased by 1 to 1.5 %, significantly below the rate of current inflation. It was felt that we would strive to make savings rather than pass these costs onto already struggling families.   The circumstances for PCST  have again been financially challenging with a loss of revenue when operations by COVID lockdown and restrictions.  However, we have been successful in securing smaller COVID grant support. In addition, we have accessed support from the Government Job retention Grant and Bounce Back Loan. This has largely offset the income lost through the shutdown.  We have continued to make funding applications in support of returning participation numbers to pre COVID levels and increased running costs.



5) Annual Report
Activity Report (24/09/22)
Peterson Park Pitches. We have developed a home ground for our Men’s and Women’s first teams. There has been significant work and money spent on getting the pitch to a suitable standard for the West of Scotland League and Scottish Womens League. 
We are still progressing with a proposal to Glasgow City to take on the long-term lease (20 years) in conjunction with Shinty and Gaelic Football groups. It is proposed that we form a Company with the other groups to accomplish that. There is still much work to do to meet an April 1st deadline.
Peterson Park Hall. We have taken on the Hall with a 20 year lease from City Property. We have already opened the building to local groups and have universally been welcomed so far. The Hall is now the administration base for BSC Glasgow Community Club and operational base for  BSC Glasgow CIC (our first teams).  There has been a lot of work gone into developing the building. We are transforming it into a home for our players , coaches, and staff. 
Another important factor will be our ability to use the hall for fundraising and annual awards ceremony. 
The overwhelming success so far at Peterson  is down to help from volunteers. We have a home at long last!  
Membership. Since last year’s meeting we have seen the full opening of sports facilities and an end to COVID restrictions in sport. However, we are still suffering a hangover from the pandemic in terms of numbers of participants. This is compounded by pressure on family income and ever-increasing running costs. Our current membership levels have fallen due to the cessation of Netball and the loss of fee-paying men’s and women’s senior football players. That’s about 100 less paying members  
On a positive note, we are seeing a steady growth in Girl’s football but this still have some way to go to replace netball numbers. We currently have three age group teams running. We are also concentrating recruitment efforts on primary schools in the Alderman Road corridor and intend to move to Girls only training pitches to encourage participation still further.
Overall paying Membership currently sits at 370 (360)  which we calculate to be 90 (100) short of where we need to be to operate effectively and 190 (200) short of where we have been historically over the past 15 years. 
Another feature of our sporting profile is far greater participation from our activity related to Peterson Park. This has seen more than 60 children participate in free to access community projects in that area. It is hoped that our activity here will see an increase in our general numbers from parents wanting more sport. The money to support this has come from Adapt and Thrive funding (£48,000) but as this runs out we would want to keep this running.
We are now running weekly sports coaching for boys and girls at Abercorn special school. This has been hailed by the School as a positive impact on their pupils. We are looking at way to develop this relation still further.
Peterson Four Schools Project is designed to increase participation in sport at BSC Glasgow.  On offer are two sets of free football sessions for pupils at Bankhead, Corpus Christi, Clyde & St Brendan’s Primary’s.
1) Saturday 4v4s Open to Primary 1,2 & 3 children at Paterson Park 9-10am
2) Wednesday Community Football Open to Primary 4,5,6 & 7children at Clyde School Pitch 5-7pm
3) Community Soccer Club This is open to children in S1 to S4. It is designed for for children who are not part of a regular team but who want to play football. There will be two nights football per week. There is a charge of £10 per month.
BSC Storm Dance is a new section set up at Peterson Park Hall in conjunction with teachers at Corpus Christi Primary. This is designed to offer a cheaper alternative to traditional Dance classes. Early numbers are very good and we may have to expand to a second weekly session.
Walking Football is a new project for Men and Women over 50 years of age. We will run a weekly sessions at Peterson Park from October. This will cost £3 per person and include a post-match bowl of soup or similar. In addition to being a very worthwhile health and well being project we hope that it will also a way of attracting volunteer support for running Paterson Park.
Handball is the new sport we are introducing as a replacement for Netball. We are doing this in conjunction with Kelvinside Academy who are are also providing our Coaches. As we discovered with Netball the provision of Coaches is key to its success. We hope that numerically this will replace and improve on the membership numbers that netball gave us.  
Other sports. We hope that this coming year we will finally be able to establish regular Baseball and Table Tennis to our roster 
Camps. We ran football camps at Easter at Peterson Park and intend to hold our October week camp there too.  We did undertake a multi-sport summer camp at Hyndland Secondary for 5 weeks followed by two weeks football camps. This has been our biggest ever year for Camps that have involved more than 400 children attending. 
The BSC Committee has held face to face meetings at our new home at Peterson Park Hall. This is ideal for us to operate on a regular basis. We have long desired a comfortable and welcoming place to carry out our day-to-day business. 
Parents Meetings took place this January and February. Participation was patchy with older teams but feedback from younger teams was very useful. The meetings will often draw out issues we were not aware of, or more importantly tell people what we are about 
New Faces. 
The Club has a new part time Administrator, Vivian Finke who is working 20 hours per week. We are able to offer 3 weekly Admin sessions at the Crypt and now Peterson Park Hall.
We have a new First Team Physio Fangyan Cheng (Ang) who is available to Club members. 
We have contracted Gareth Laurie in his role as Head Coach for 36 hours per week. Which represents a fraction of the time he gives the Club.
Facilities The cost of facilities continues to rise, Glasgow Life facility costs have gone up by more than 12% again this year.  The accounts show a record 86k spent on Lets. This is after we have transferred some of the Adult training to Peterson Park in the summer. This represents savings in the region of 10k. 
Because of what we pay to hire facilities it is now feasible to build our own pitches. 
Netherton Pitches we have been invited to make an application to take on the two grass pitches at Netherton in North Knightswood. This would give us the opportunity to play youth home games and summer training on our own parks and save more money. I also think there could be cost sharing with the pitches at Peterson. There would be an application process similar to Peterson but would be a slightly simpler process as we would be the only group involved with the pitches. There is a Beach Volley ball club wanting to use the bowling greens that would share the changing rooms with us.
BSC Glasgow FC (Men & Women)
The new teams are up and running and we have enjoyed having our own home ground to play at. So far so good. It has been a fulfilment of a dram to have our own Clubhouse and be able to offer hospitality to visiting teams. 
The fan ownership concept of BSC Glasgow CIC needs to be developed and established and we need to keep growing our volunteer base to help us in this and other goals.
The men’s first teams under head Coach Gareth Laurie have operated under the principal of signing players who have come through the BSC ranks. They have leigh way to bring in 3 outside players.
Iain Gordon has taken on the role as team Secretary.
The women’s team is some way off this principal of home grown players, but we plan to get to that place in the coming years. We have appointed  a new head coach Paul Mcmanus (formerly of Motherwell) who has already improved the teams performances.
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